
“St. Joseph School, following the Mission of Christ,

Where we Learn Our Faith, Live our Faith and Prepare for the Future”

                                                                                                                                                           ~ St. Joseph Mission Statement
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	Dear St. Joseph Families,
Happy New Year to all!  May 2018 be a year of many blessings for this school community.

The end of the second nine weeks is Friday, January 12th.  You will find the second quarter report cards posted in RenWeb on Thursday, January 18th.  As always, feel free to call your child’s teacher and set up a time to meet if you have questions about grades or otherwise.

On Sunday, January 28th, we will begin our annual observance of Catholic Schools Week.  It is a time set aside each year to celebrate what makes Catholic education so special.  We share with everyone the important role of Catholic schools in providing a values-added education and making the world a better place for all.  We also honor those who make our schools a success, everyone from students, families, faculty and staff to volunteers, community supporters and local and national leaders.

This year’s theme, “Catholic Schools: Communities of Faith, Knowledge, and Service.”  Catholic schools are noted for their academic excellence and high moral standards.  This year’s theme celebrates the constant attention Catholic educators pay to increasing the learning and growth in faith of all students.  The theme highlights the launch of a new initiative, the National Standards and Benchmarks for Effective Catholic Elementary and Secondary Schools, to ensure consistent high standards at Catholic schools across the country.
Catholic schools provide a high level of service to local communities because of the many service projects students undertake.  Giving back to the community and helping others are values instilled in every Catholic school student.  Here at St. Joseph School, we are excited to have this opportunity to show off what our students are learning and what they have accomplished.  I hope to see you and your family during this special week.  Please bring your friends and neighbors, particularly those who may be considering Catholic education for their own children.

Also, please join me in saying thank you to our teachers, staff, education committee members, volunteers, and everyone else involved in running St. Joseph School.  We at St. Joseph School light the way through the dedication and integrity of our teachers and staff; the hard work and accomplishments of our students; the commitment of our parents, grandparents, and volunteers, who give selflessly of their time and talents to make our school excellent!
God Bless,

Mrs. Rogers and St. Joseph Staff
Security Reminder for All Parents!
Parents, please remember that you must sign in when entering the school, and sign out when you leave.  You must wear a visitor badge at all times when inside the school building.  Also you may not go into a classroom at any time during school hours unless directed to by that teacher.
Thank you!

Pre/Aftercare News
Please mark your calendars… there will be NO DAYCARE available on Monday, January 15th due to Martin Luther King’s birthday.
If you would like a printout of your expenses for the 2017 school year, please call the office and leave your name.  Please allow Mrs. King a few days to prepare the tax information you require.

January Baby Shower for Jesus
Right to Life Celebration
In honor of Jesus Christ’s birth, the 7th grade religion class will be sponsoring a “Baby Shower for Jesus” during the month of January.  We will be collecting baby items such as: crib blankets, receiving blankets, baby lotion, baby wash, baby shampoo, mattress pads, baby sheets, baby bath tubs, or high chairs.  Each class will receive a “starter” basket with a few items in it, including a hand-made baby quilt donated by Mrs. Margaret Kegley.  At the end of the month, the religion classes will pack up all the items that have been donated and take them to the Catholic Charities office in Peoria.  From there, the items will be distributed to mothers and father most in need of assistance.  The Holy Family had to leave Bethlehem and travel to a foreign land to protect the child Jesus.  They needed to rely on the kindness of strangers during their travels.  This is our chance to help the Holy Family, in disguise, as they appear to us in new mothers and fathers wanting to provide for their families but needing the help of others.
Thank You, Thank You, Thank You!
Thank you to everyone who gave hats, mittens, gloves and/or scarves for our sister parish on the Lakota Indian Reservation in South Dakota.  We sent _ full boxes to the reservations!  You made a little one’s Christmas!
Scholastic Book Fair
During our Catholic Schools Week, we will be having a Scholastic Book Fair.  This is the major fundraiser for purchasing books and supplies for the library.  The book fair rewards the library with free books as well as earning money for us to purchase books and supplies.  The book fair will be open during the Taste of Pekin on Saturday, January 27th from 6-9pm and again after the 9:00am Mass that celebrates Catholic Schools Week on Sunday, January 28th.  It will continue to run Monday, January 29th through Friday, February 2nd from 9:00am until 4:00pm and will be open during Special Person Lunch on Friday, February 2nd.  Most students will visit the book fair with their class during their regular library time, but are also welcome at any time.  Your child will be receiving a flier with a sampling of books available.  You may send in an order form with your child or your child may make his or her own selections.  There will be a wide selection of books from preschool to adults, craft items, pencils, bookmarks, posters, etc.  Please remember we have to charge 8% sales tax.  If your child wants s book that is $4.99, the cost with tax will be $5.39.  We appreciate your support.  Thanks!
Mrs. King
Spalding Scholarship Information
It is time to complete the John Lancaster Spalding Scholarship Fund Grants for the 2018-2019 school year.  Tuition assistance scholarship grants are from the endowment fund, established as a result of the Diocese of Peoria ROOTED IN FAITH Campaign and named in honor of Archbishop Spalding, the first Bishop of Peoria.  Grants will be available for the 2018-2019 school year for any students enrolled in or intending to enroll in a Catholic school located within the Diocese of Peoria whose families are members of a Catholic parish.  All grants will be based on financial need objectively assessed.  Information about the grants and application materials may be obtained from any Catholic elementary or secondary school in the Diocese of Peoria or on the Diocesan website www.cdop.org.  Click on EDUCATION; then on OFFICE OF CATHOLIC SCHOOLS; and then on SPALDING SCHOLARSHIPS.  Families of students currently receiving grants are reminded that all grants are for one year only and anyone seeking to renew a grant for 2018-2019 must reapply.  The application deadline is April 15, 2018.  Notification of grant awards will be made by May 30, 2018.  We will be hosting several training sessions for any families who would like to apply for a scholarship.  If you or any parents have any questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Ann Hart at

309-347-6108.
St. Joseph School Needs Your Help!
What if St. Joseph earned a donation every time you searched the Internet?  Or how about if a percentage of every purchase you made online went to support our cause?  Well, now it can!
GoodSearch is a simple way for you to help support St. Joseph School.  Each time you search the web with GoodSearch’s Yahoo-powered search engine, about a penny will go to our school.  Also, every time you shop online at 1,00 0 participating stores including Amazon, eBay, Target, Apple, Staples, Expedia, etc., a percentage of your purchase will be donated for free!  The site also has thousands of money-saving coupons!

Just download the GoodSearch – [charity or school name] toolbar at http://www.goodsearch.com/toolbar/mode/  Thank you to everyone who uses GoodSearch!

Box Tops for Education

Once again we are participating in the General Mills Box Tops for Education program.  We ask families to clip the specially marked box tops from General Mills products and turn them into the school office.  We receive 10 cents for every box top submitted.

Attention 8th Grade Parents

PCHS Testing

On Saturday, January 13th, St. Joseph students are to report to Pekin Community High School between 7:30 and 7:40am.  Testing will begin promptly at 7:45am and will conclude no later than 11:00am.  Don’t forget to bring a calculator for the math portion of your test.
Recess

This is just a reminder to please dress your child(ren) in proper attire for outside recess now that the weather is getting colder.  Send hats, mittens, warm coats, boots, scarves, etc. with your child(ren) as they will be going outside in all types of weather.  When the wind chill or the temperature is zero degrees or less, we will have inside recess.  Sometimes we might be inside for the morning playground time, but if the temperature warms up, we will go out for the lunch recess and primary afternoon recess.  It is good for the children to be outside and get some fresh air and exercise.  Thanks for sending them prepared for the winter weather!

School Registration
Parents… this is just a reminder in order to register for the 2018-2019 school year, you must be current in your tuition through January 15th, and must have paid the $125 walk-a-thon pledge.  Please make sure you are current with all of these requirements as agreed upon when you registered your child(ren) last year.  Registration forms will be available in February.
School Cancellation
When you hear that Pekin High School District #108 is closed due to inclement weather, St. Joseph School is also closed.  The school closures are announced over the local TV and radio stations beginning around 5:45am-6:00am.  You will also receive a School Reach announcement regarding the cancellation.  Please do not call the school, parish center, or rectory as no one will be there to answer the phones at this time.  Thank you!

Winter Sports Recognition
On Sunday, January 7th SJS will be recognizing the following winter sports during the 11:00am Mass (Boy’s Basketball, Cheerleading, Girl’s Volleyball, Destination Imagination, and Student Council).  Each student participating in one of these activities is invited to wear their team shirt along with uniform bottoms to Mass and on Monday, January 8th, to school.  If you have any questions, please contact the school office.
1st Friday Collection and Sponsorship Update
Each 1st Friday of the month we have collected money for our sponsored friends around the world to help for their care and support.  We have promised to raise $33.00 each for our two sponsored friends for a total of $66.00 per month.  Through your generosity and Christian caring, we have always been able to meet our goal each month.  We really can make a difference in the lives of our brothers and sisters when we all work together.
Elmer Rivera is 21 years old and lives with his mother, three brothers, and one sister in a one-bedroom home in Managua, Nicaragua.  His father works as a farmer in another country and sends money back to the family.  They have no electricity, an outdoor pump, and an outhouse on their small property where they grow beans and corn to eat.  His favorite subject is Spanish.  He is a good student who enjoys singing and dancing.  He loves to play soccer and baseball.

Benefits Elmer will now receive from our sponsorship:

· Medical attention (medical, dental, optical)

· Hospitalization & medicine, when needed

· Prayers, friendships, and visits from C.F.C.A.

· Food & Clothing

· Christian formation: moral formation

· Education: schooling, supplies, housing

· Birthday & Christmas celebrations

· Sports festivals with basketball and volleyball

Placida Benedicto is 73 years old and lives with her husband and many relatives in Antipolo, Phillippines.  She is supported by her relatives and husband whose income is generated making various clothing products to sell at local markets.  Her home land has been hit by typhoons several times and they are working on rebuilding their homes and replanting seeds for food.

Benefits Placida receives from our sponsorship:
· Medical attention (medical, dental, optical)

· Hospitalization & medicine, when needed

· Prayers, friendships, and visits from C.F.C.A.

· Food & Clothing

· Recreational activities

· Help with selling items made at local shops

· Family services for positive personal growth

· Materials for housing and home repairs

Our next collection will be on Friday, January 5, 2018.

SAVE THE DATE!  SATURDAY, JAN.27th!

St. Joseph School Alumni Basketball Event

· Men or women high school or older who attended St. Joseph School in Pekin, IL!

· Quarters will feature different age groups!

· Women’s game will be followed by a men’s game!

· Also includes an optional free-throw contest for those who can’t play during the game!

· Afterwards we will have Mass honoring our Annual of the Year along with Taste of Pekin!
· St. Joseph School Gym, 300 S. 6th St., Pekin, IL

Proceeds go to St. Joseph School Scholarship Fund and Extracurricular Fund
Parent’s Corner
As Catholic parents, we know that the soul is the only part of our child that will live forever but sometimes we put off nurturing it in favor of more immediate priorities.  Yet, it’s important to build good spiritual habits while children are young, so they are ingrained into adulthood.  Consider these ideas for raising a strong, healthy soul in your child’s body:
Feed the soul like you would the body.  Spiritual nourishment comes from attending Mass every weekend, receiving the Sacraments, and daily prayer.  Encourage prayer as a family, too.

Educate the soul.  Denying a child a proper academic education is unthinkable, so make sure to provide ample opportunities to learn about our faith through religious education programs.  Whether your child is in a Catholic school or the parish school of religion, give religion homework the same priority as any other essential subject.  Periodically review the homework, check on progress, and don’t let your child miss a single class.

Show by example.  When we teach our child to ride a bike or tie their shoe, we do so by showing them how.  Make sure to also show your child ways to live the faith.  Discuss what you do to keep your own soul healthy and strong.

Daily exercise is key.  One only gets better with practice.  Make sure your child practices their faith every faith.  Prayer and service to others are two every day habits that start in childhood.


December Calendar of Important Dates
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6

	
	[image: image1.png]



	
	Preschool Wendy's Night 
Preschool Wendy's Night 
January 3, 2018 |05:00 PM - 07:00 PM - 

BBB @ Home against Georgetowne 

BBB @ Home against Georgetowne
January 3, 2018 |05:30 PM - 06:00 PM - 

7th-5:30 8th-6:30
	BBB Michael Honan 7th Grade Tourney 

Classes Resume-8:40AM 

Parents Club Meeting 

Parents Club Meeting
January 4, 2018 |06:00 PM - 06:00 PM - 
	BBB Michael Honan 7th Grade Tourney 

BBB @ St. Mary's-Kickapoo 5th Grade Tourney 

Mass-St. John Neumann-7th Grade 
Mass-St. John Neumann-7th Grade
January 5, 2018
	BBB Michael Honan 7th Grade Tourney 

BBB @ St. Mary's-Kickapoo 5th Grade Tourney

	7
	8
	9
	10
	11
	12
	13

	Winter Extra-Curricular Recognition @ 11AM Mass 

Winter Extra-Curricular Recognition @ 11AM Mass
January 7, 2018 |11:00 AM - 06:00 PM - 
	Winter Extra-Curricular Recognition 

Winter Extra-Curricular Recognition
January 8, 2018

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

GVB @ Home against St Vincent de Paul 


	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8
January 9, 2018

GVB @ Riverview Grade School 

BBB @ St. Edward/ St. Jude 


	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 


	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

BBB @ Home against Rankin 

BBB @ Home against Rankin
January 11, 2018 |05:00 PM - 06:00 PM - 

7th-5:00 8th-6:00

8th grade PND Informational Night 

8th grade PND Informational Night
January 11, 2018 |06:30 PM - 07:30 PM - 
	BBB @ Blessed Sacrament 8th Grade Tourney 

Mass-2nd Grade 

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8
January 12, 2018

End of 2nd Quarter 

7th Grade Sophia's Kitchen 

	BBB @ Blessed Sacrament 8th Grade Tourney 

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

8th grade PCHS Testing 

	14
	15
	16
	17
	18
	19
	20

	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8
January 14, 2018
	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8
January 15, 2018

No School-Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 


	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8
January 16, 2018

BBB @ Home against St. Patrick 8th grade Recognition @ 8:30pm 

BBB @ Home against St. Patrick 8th grade Recognition @ 8:30pm
January 16, 2018 |05:30 PM - 06:00 PM - 

7th-5:30 8th-6:30 

GVB @ Home against St. Mary's B/N  
	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 


	ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

BBB @ Home against Farmington 


	Mass-1st Grade 

ACRE Assessment-Gr. 5 & 8 

Preschool-No School-Parent Conferences 

Preschool-No School-Parent Conferences
January 19, 2018

GVB @ Peoria Academy 


	Family Night/Open Gym 

	21
	22
	23
	24
	25
	26
	27

	
	GVB @ Home against St Mark GVB @ Home against St Mark
January 22, 2018

7th - 5:30 pm 8th - 6:30 pm
	Preschool/Kindergarten Informational Night 6PM 

Preschool/Kindergarten Informational Night 6PM
January 23, 2018

GVB @ Georgetowne 

BBB @ Home against Riverview
	GVB @ St Mary's of Kickapoo/St Jude 

GVB @ St Mary's of Kickapoo/St Jude
January 24, 2018

6th - 5:00 pm 7th - 6:00 pm 8th - 7:00 pm
	6th Grade PND Field Trip 


	BBB @ St. Mary's-Kickapoo 6th Grade Tourney 

Mass-3rd Grade 

Mass-St. Timothy and St. Titus-3rd Grade
January 26, 2018

GVB @ Home against St Mary's of B-N 
	BBB @ St. Mary's-Kickapoo 6th Grade Tourney 

Catholic Schools Week Mass 5PM 

Catholic Schools Week Mass 5PM
January 27, 2018

Taste of Pekin 6-9PM Taste of Pekin 6-9PM
January 27, 2018



	28
	29
	30
	31
	
	
	

	Catholic Schools Week 

Catholic Schools Week
January 28, 2018
	Catholic Schools Week 

Catholic Schools Week
January 29, 2018

GVB @ Home against South Pekin 

Extra-Curricular Meeting 
	Catholic Schools Week 

Catholic Schools Week
January 30, 2018

GVB @ Parkview 

GVB @ Parkview
January 30, 2018 |05:00 PM - 06:00 PM - 

7th-5:00 8th-6:00
	Catholic Schools Week 

GVB @ Visitation 
	Catholic Schools Week
January 28, 2018
	 
	 





